
Podar Hiker’s Club 

Faculty in-charge: Ms. Pradnya Nadkarn 

Student Secretary: Mr. Roshan Palkar 

The year 2020 has been strenuous for all of us, everything was on hold, and PHC 

too was not spared. Respecting the Government Guidelines for Covid-19, no hikes 

were held in the year 2020. 

PHC conducted several online meetings with committee members, hosting few 

distinguished guests and ex-PHC members who shared their experiences with 

PHC. Many issues were addressed during these meetings, some of which were 

about the hikes to be conducted in the future and some about how to tackle any 

mishappenings during treks in general. The election of the new core committee of 

PHC was held through an online meeting and the responsibility was handed to 

them accordingly. 

Committee also managed to hold a physical meeting in college to discuss a trek 

that was to be scheduled in January 2021, but the trek was aborted as permission 

was denied due to lockdown rules.  

PHC plans on new hikes and adventures soon as the COVID-19 situation is under 

control. Until then we all should respect the safety guidelines drawn by our 

Government and must stay safe. 
 


